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H.R. 5962, Supply Chain Security Training Act of 2021 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Oversight and Reform on February 2, 2022 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2022  2022-2026  2022-2031  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2032? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000.  

H.R. 5962 would direct the General Services Administration (GSA) to develop a program to 
train federal employees in managing the risks to federal agencies’ supply chains. GSA would 
coordinate the use of the program among federal agencies, detail the program’s content, and 
report to the Congress on implementation. 

Executive Order 14028, Improving the Nation’s Cybersecurity, issued on May 12, 2021, and 
the Federal Acquisition Supply Chain Security Act of 2018 currently require agencies to 
assess and mitigate risks to their supply chains. In addition, the Federal Acquisition Institute 
and the Defense Acquisition University offer training and other resources for managing risk 
related to supply chains, and CBO expects that most federal employees who would be 
affected by the bill will take such training under current law. Thus, because the training 
required under the bill is available to federal agencies under current law, CBO expects that 
the provisions related to training would have no significant cost. Based on the cost of similar 
reports, CBO estimates that the reporting requirements would cost less than $500,000 over 
the 2022-2026 period. 

On October 20, 2021, CBO transmitted a cost estimate for S. 2201, the Supply Chain 
Security Training Act of 2021, as ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Homeland 
Security and Governmental Affairs on July 14, 2021. The two pieces of legislation are 
similar and CBO’s estimates of their budgetary effects are the same. 
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The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Matthew Pickford. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.


